Minutes of the Westbury Park Community Association Open Meeting and AGM 2016 held on 26th May 2016 at the St Alban's Church Hall

Present:   Kevin Chidgey (Chair), Janet Brewer (Secretary), Dag Pike (Treasurer), Eileen Beaumont, Jeff Bishop, Susan Carter, Faye Catterall, Derek Catterall, Jenny Collingridge,  Raymond Gallery, Lionel Hart, Tony Kennard, Heather Kent, Oliver Kent, Mary Knight, Carol Marks, Joanna Mellors, Glenise Morgan, Lin Merchant, Mildred Miller, Mo Phillips, Bob Quinnell, Nigel Seaman, Brian Swallow, Ellie Townshend Jones, Judy Wallis. Nigel Wallis
Apologies: Tacey Bain, Jane & Philip Barker, Ray Bray, Ken Clarke, Clare Campion-Smith, Richard & Barbara Henderson, Fi Hance, Judith Sluglett, Stephen Noreiko, Valerie Williams and Jane Wills.
1
Minutes of the 2015 AGM held on 11th June 2015

The minutes of the 2015 AGM were accepted as a correct record of events.
2
Annual Report

Kevin Chidgey, Chairman, presented a report of the Association's activities in the year 2015/6. He began by thanking the members of the committee, and offered thanks to the councillors for Henleaze Ward, Glenise Morgan, who had been so supportive over the last seven years, and Clare Campion-Smith, who was re-elected. He looked forward to continuing to work with Clare.

Kevin's report (attached) addressed the following issues:

· Communication with members

· Social events, including a successful festival in 2015

· Residents' parking issues

· Traffic safety

· Planning issues

Kevin then answered questions on a variety of topics.
1) What is the future of Residents' Parking Zones?  The Council has decided that a limited number of additional streets in Westbury Park would fall under the Redland RPZ. If residents wanted more, it would mean the whole of the original zone (up to North View). The whole system was under review by the new mayor of Bristol.

Tghere followed a range of comments from the floor on issues such as pavement parking, parking on corners, “zone creep”, the quality of the Council's survey, types of system to control commuter parking etc.
2) How safe is the proposed crossing in the Coldharbour Road/Halsbury Road area? Kevin agreed to take this issue to the Traffic Group.
3) What is our membership? Kevin said that our newsletter reached almost 300 households, maybe 20% of the local population. Active members tend to be from the older generation. Kevin also mentioned the need for extra pairs of hands on the Committee. Please contact him if you would join the committee.
4) How can we address dangerous cycling on Redland Green? Kevin agreed to take this up with the Redland Green Community Group.
5) How can we support local traders? Kevin described our recent approach by letter to local traders, which offered to advertise their special events in our newsletter.

3
Financial Report
Dag Pike, Hon Treasurer, presented a financial report (attached) for the year 2015/16. Dag said that we had enough in our funds to keep us going for some years. Eventually we would need to raise some income.

4
Management Committee Elections
The following members were elected unopposed:

Kevin Chidgey: Chair

Janet Brewer: Secretary

Dag Pike: Hon. Treasurer

5
Any Other Business

5.1)
Bus route 505: it was reported that the Wessex Bus 505 service was unreliable. The question was asked: Can the council get a rebate for non-appearance of buses? Kevin will refer this to the Transport Group.

5.2)
99 Devonshire Road: There had been no progress on the building work. Kevin stated that there were no means of forcing the developers to start work again.

The AGM closed at 8.30pm, and was followed by wine and cheese, and an exercise in suggesting priorities for the Association in the coming year.
